

June 28, 2018

Ms. Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319 27<sup>th</sup> Floor – 2300 Yonge Street Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Submitted via RESS and Courier

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re:

Application by Thunder Bay Hydro Electricity Distribution Inc. (Thunder Bay Hydro) and Kenora Hydro Electric Corporation Ltd. (Kenora Hydro) under sections 18, 60, 77(5) and 86(1) of the Ontario Energy Board Act 1998, and other related relief Ontario Energy Board File Number: EB- 2018- 0124

Pursuant to the Letter of Direction issued by board staff June 22, 2018 please find enclosed two copies of the signed affidavit filed on behalf of both applicants Thunder Bay Hydro and Kenora Hydro relating to the above referenced application.

Further to the Board's filing guidelines, an electronic copy will be submitted electronically through the Ontario Energy Board's RESS e-Filing Services, and sent via email to board staff.

If you require any further information, please contact the undersigned at (807) 343-1054.

Yours truly,

Brittany J. Ashby, BMGMT

Supervisor, Business & Regulatory Affairs Thunder Bay Hydro Electricity Distribution Inc. 34 Cumberland Street North Thunder Bay, Ontario P7A 4L4

Cc: Ron Clark, Aird & Berlis LLP counsel to Thunder Bay Hydro Cc: Dan Gormley, Goodmans LLP counsel to Kenora Hydro